

OISRA Northern League and OHSNO spring 2017 meeting minutes
May 21, 2017

Attendees: Gene Hyde (Summit), Libby Hayden (Bend), Kelly Crowther (Sisters), Dave Smullin (Redmond, Ridgeview, RPA), Ken Roadman (Redmond, Ridgeview, RPA), Dave ??? (St. Mary's), Bonnie Lambert-phone (HRV), JD Downing (Summit).

Report on OISRA Nordic Steering Committee meeting by Gene. Paintball biathlon rules added. Alpine lawsuits and insurance claims active. Insurance costs for 2017/18 likely to be \$45 so total OISRA cost likely to be \$55. OISRA Nordic will not distribute money to leagues for 2017/18. This distribution of funds to the leagues seems like it will occur every other year.

Schedule for 2017/18. JD shared information regarding the likely PNSA race schedule for 2017/18 and a proposed NL race was developed (below.) This is tentative and could change for multiple reasons, especially if the PNSA race schedule changes.

Tentative NL 2017/18 Race Schedule

Dec 9 (Sat) — NL Classic race at Mt Bachelor (interval start) - no relay

Dec 16-17 or 30-31 — PNSA JNQ #1 at Mt Bachelor???

Jan 6 (Sat) — NL Classic race at Teacup (interval start) - varsity and JV relays

Jan 13-14 -- MLK weekend — PNSA JNQ #2 at Spokane???

Jan 20 (Sat) — NL Skiathlon at Mt Hood Meadows (mass or wave start) - no relay

Jan 24 (Weds) — possible low-key Classic afternoon race (distance relay was suggested) at Meissner Sno-Park (Note: could also be Weds, Feb 7)

Jan 26-27 -- Soldier Hollow, Utah Super JNQ

Feb 3 (Sat) — XC Oregon Invitational freestyle race at Mt Bachelor (interval start, both NL and SL schools) - optional varsity only relay

Feb 10-11 — PNSA JNQ #4 possible at Methow Valley

Feb 15 (Thurs) — NL HooDoo night race freestyle at HooDoo (mass start) - not relay

Feb 17 (Sat) -- President's weekend — Mt Hood Meadows "last chance" State Meet qualifier time trial - no relay

Feb 23-24 (Fri-Sat) — 2018 Oregon Nordic State Championships (100% locked in) - varsity and JV relays on Saturday, classic, skate, skate

End of Tentative race schedule

The rest of the meeting was a group discussion about a) changes that Bend/La pine schools may make to it's relationship with Nordic teams and possibly all club sports, b) the need for a new OISRA NL/OHSNO treasurer - Pamela want's to step down, and c) making NL race logistics easier by purchasing some cambros and maybe other items to be stored in the Mt. Hood area. No specific decisions were made and no actions assigned.

Submitted by Gene Hyde 7/2/2017